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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2011-12 Academic Year

Meeting #3
Friday, May 11, 2012

8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Espeleta, Hata, D. Hernandez, Nguyen, Nieto, O’Connor, Quibuyen, Soni, Taylor, Thomas. 
Members Absent: Rice, Slaughter
Staff Attendees: Gleason, V. Hernandez, Sanchez

Guests: Chris Miles, Department of Art; Kathy Skara, College of the Arts
1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order and welcomed the committee members. Committee members and staff introduced themselves. Robinson said he would abstain from voting while the number of voting students and staff present is equal.
2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the November 18, 2011 meeting. The minutes and the agenda for today’s meeting were approved (9-0-1).
Quibuyen arrived at the meeting at 8:50 a.m.

3. Art Department Fee Request. Miles said the new fee of $75 will allow the department to buy specialized material in bulk from industrial suppliers for student use. When students purchase these supplies on their own, they risk paying more for them and also purchasing the wrong items. The previous fee of $45 would be replaced by the new $75 fee. The amount of supplies needed per student varies, due the size of their projects, but this fee amount is expected to cover student needs. 
Espeleta noted that the request is for the fall semester and asked why it is being requested so late, after many students have registered. Miles said the department had been preparing the paperwork for a while, and apologized for the lateness of the request.

Soni asked if the fee request was for a fee increase or a new fee. V. Hernandez said because the amount of the fee puts it into another category, it is a new fee; the $45 fee is being replaced. Hata pointed out that there no longer are fee ranges, so a new fee is required. 
D. Hernandez asked which students are required to take the course. Miles said that while any art student may take the course, it is largely taken by BFA students in metals and jewelry.

Thomas asked how much the supplies would cost if students bought them on their own. Miles said he does not know the amount, but some supplies are not easily purchased by individuals, such as gas and air. Also, the only resource for individuals to purchase small amounts of some material is to purchase medical-grade material from dental suppliers. The department is able to buy from industrial suppliers because of the larger quantities.

O’Connor asked if the course fills with students and if the new fee level will be high enough to cover costs. Miles answered in the affirmative to both questions, and added that the department is attempting to catch up with need rather than projecting ahead, and trying to minimize waste by not purchasing too much.
Committee members reviewed the fee request materials, and noted that the number of students per semester is listed as 46, but that is the number of students per academic year (23 students per semester). It was agreed that the fee request form should be modified to eliminate year vs. semester confusion.
Thomas asked what the $45 fee covered. Miles said the same materials were purchased, but it was found that that amount did not cover the needed amount; the department had made too modest a projection. Miles also said that a large quantity of material may be purchased in one semester and used for two; the invoice would hit in one semester, and not be reflected in the next.

Robinson asked about the “other expendables,” including cleaning supplies, listed in the request that are projected to cost $200. Miles said they are have a specific lab use, and are not general cleaning supplies.

O’Connor moved, Hata seconded to approve the fee request. The motion passed (9-0-2).
O’Connor asked if the CSULB Catalog has information on the amount of fees students are likely to incur in any particular major, perhaps for the required courses. D. Hernandez said there are footnotes in the online catalog about additional fees, but a specified amount is not indicated. Hata pointed out that the university website has a page with all the course fees. It was the general consensus of committee members believes that required fee information should be easier to find on the university website; V. Hernandez will research implementing this. Committee members also agreed it would be good to know the range of what the total fees for a department are likely to be. 
It was suggested that the next time a department comes to this committee with a fee request, it will be asked to provide a range of estimated fees that a typical student majoring in that subject would pay over the course of the program.

V. Hernandez pointed out that the university’s website is not controlled by the Bursar’s Office. Taylor suggested that someone on the academic side request academic departments to come up with the fee requirements of majors.
O’Connor suggested a discussion with some department chairs on the possibility of providing information on these fee ranges. Robinson asked Soni to put a model together for this discussion.

Gleason pointed out that the committee is discussing two subjects: 1) information that is collected for fee requests; and 2) information that is provided to students on the university’s website.
4. Student Fee Activity. V. Hernandez reviewed Attachment 3, which reports student fee activity for the 2011-12 academic year. The last page of the report lists the fees that this committee has voted on, including the new Art Department fee approved at this meeting.
5. Future Meeting Dates. Gleason reviewed the meeting schedule for the 2012-13 academic year. Scheduled meetings will be cancelled if there are no action items for the committee to review. 
6. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Sanchez, Division of Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)
